Quebec Region
Annual General Meeting Report

National Convention 2015

Ottawa, ON 

Greetings from Quebec Region.


Since our 2013 Convention in Winnipeg life has brought a great deal of changes and we need to continue on.


On a personal note, I enjoy good health, travel when the opportunity comes along in the company of our old travelling companions.  When home I spend time working for our Association and mainly our Veterans and Widows. In my spare time I enjoy my family and friends and continue with my personal hobbies.

An executive meeting was held in September 2013 with the reading of financial, membership, newsletter and Royal Rifle books reports.  A donation was made to the Baie de Chaleur museum in New Richmond, QC.  A donation which they greatly appreciated referring to their thank you letter.


In November 2013 due to the health problems of our membership chairperson, Marcel Mondou, it was, with the consensus of the HKVCA Quebec region executive that Lucette Muir, Regional Director, take over as membership chairperson in the interim until the next elections in August 2014.  A position which has since become a permanent one and still is at this time.

Due to many different circumstances (death, health and weather) in August 2014 we held the first official meeting of the year.  Again all the usual reports were read and accepted.  A review followed by a discussion of the past years hosting reunions, mini regional reunions, conventions, gatherings and due to the dwindling number of veterans, widows and family members able to attend, it was decided, with very deep regrets, to discontinue these events. At one time, these were very popular and welcomed times for all to see, chat with old friends and to often make new ones.  Every reunion it seemed that there was always at least one veteran that renewed friendship with a lost comrade.  It was emotional to see.


A Call for Elections was mailed in March 2014 and during the August meeting the election report was read and declared that the present HKVCA Quebec region executive had all been re-elected including a statement that the executive committee will be nominating an Interim Director to fill our vacant chair. At this meeting Catherine Wood was nominated and she did accept this nomination. 

March 2015 we gathered again for an official executive meeting.  Again all the usual reports etc.  Much discussion and explanations on the By-Law changes and Election procedures being worked on.

Financially - We are holding our own considering our decline in membership, ever increasing costs of mailings etc. with again many thanks for the help of our Veterans and Widows with their donations.


Membership - We are suffering a decline as many of the other regions are.  We contact our members and specially our delinquent members.  We also experience that people move, change rooms in a residence or unfortunately pass away and the families forget to advise us of these changes.  This causes delays in communication, money wasted on returned mail for the region and also for the national, money we do not have to spend foolishly.  We urge you and/or your caretakers to pay attention to this situation.  Thank you.
Presently we have 9 veterans, 29 widows and 61 regular members for a total of 99.  We also have 5 guest members with their contribution to our region.

A call to all our members to use the email is still being done with success but our certain generation still prefer the paper trail.


Last Post - Since the last convention we lost 11 widows.  


Monthly online meetings – I continue to attend whenever possible.


Communication – We continue quarterly to send or email to all our members our newsletter “The Torch” with all information available and possible and maybe a few jolly passages to brighten their day.  As often as possible, we call our members.

Commemorative Ceremonies – We attend the annual November 11th ceremonies as well as other special occasions by depositing our wreath in the name of all Hong Kong Veterans.  Members do it in their areas as yours truly does locally in Granby.
Articles for sale – We have the copies of the Royal Rifles of Canada in Hong Kong book by Grant Garneau.  They are still available at $ 50.00 per copy.  (check the Memorabilia Room during the convention for a copy)

This is the Quebec Report.  I wish you all a very nice and productive convention with many reunions of old friends and the meeting of new ones.


Enjoy a nice convention, safe travel home and good health to all.

Respectively submitted by

Lucette Mailloux Muir,

Quebec Regional Director.

August 14, 2015 
